May 12, 2009

Public Session, Port Angeles, Washington 

Meeting called to order at 8:05 am.
1. Welcome and Introductions
Dale Jensen, WA DOE, started the meeting with a brief overview of the significance of the Strait of Juan de Fuca, and the amount of marine traffic that comes through it annually.  
Chris Field, EPA introduced himself and covered the agenda for today’s meeting.

Capt. Len Tumbarello, USCG Sector Seattle also introduced himself.

2. Scott Knutson, USCG District 13 and Josie Clark, EPA – Overview of the Regional Response Team/Northwest Area Committee (RRT/NWAC), the Northwest Area Contingency Plan, and the Canada/US Joint Inland Contingency Plan, Pacific Annex.
Ms. Clark discussed the RRT and NWAC as the two entities responsible for regional oil spill and hazmat response planning, as well as the goals and content of the Northwest Area Contingency Plan.  To see further information about the plan and to see Ms. Clark’s presentation click here. Mr. Knutson discussed how the cross border plan with Canada came about, in 1972 around the Michigan Great Lakes Area.   He gave a brief overview to the group about the joint contingency plan between Canada and the United States.   He also informed the group this planning allows people and resources to move more freely across the border in a response type situation.

3. Dave Byers, WA DEQ and Jeff Robb – Washington state Equipment Caches.

Mr. Byers educated the group that there are 99 response caches located in the State of WA resulting from a Gig Harbor, Washington Marina Fire.   Each trailer originally came with training on how to use the equipment included, however there is a budget shortfall to continue and maintain the training now.  The state selected the locations of these trailers based on the size of the threat and resources in the areas the state wanted to protect.   Mr. Byers stated there have been approximately 50 responses in the last year and a half.    A question was raised about how the equipment gets replaced.  Byers stated that the state replaces the equipment after a response and bill the responsible party.   If you’d like to see the presentation Dave Byers used, click here.
Jeff Robb, Port Angeles Director of Aviation and Marinas, educated the group on Port Angeles’s equipment cache.  Mr. Robb covered the training the people using the response trailers have, the recent uses of the equipment, the area the equipment is stored, and he shared suggestions he had for the future.  To see the presentation Jeff Robb gave, click here.
4. Chad Bowechop, Makah Tribe – Makah Tribe Response Capabilities and Considerations.
Scott Knutson, USCG District 13 informed the group that Chad Bowenchop, the Makah Tribe representative was unavailable.  Dale Jenson, WA DOE, gave a brief overview of the Makah tribe Response Capabilities and Considerations.   He also emphasized how important their partnership is to the group.
5. John Cambalik, Puget Sound Partnership Regional Liaison – Puget Sound Partnership (PSP) Briefing.
Mr. Cambalik described his area as covering covers the entire Strait of Juan de Fuca and educated the group on the Puget Sound and its importance and complexity in the environment.  He covered problems in the sound like polluted whales, clams, and other species that are at risk.   He discussed the economic benefit of the sound, the mission and the organization of the PSP, and strategies.   Discussion ensued, and the other agencies discussed how they fall into place with the PSP.  It was stated that the Area Committee would like to coordinate some activities with the PSP.  To see more information and view the presentation Mr. Cambalik provided, click here.
6. Hail and Farewells
Marty Smith, USCG Sector Seattle, presented Tammy Brown, US Navy, with a Commemorative coin to show their appreciation for her commitment to her position and thanked her for all her time spent.
Scott Knutson, USCG District 13, acknowledged Richard Wright of Marine Spill Response Contractors, all of his accomplishments, and acknowledged his great support throughout the years.
7. On Scene Coordinator Reports
Dave Byers, WA DEQ - Mr. Byers discussed 4 Oil incidents in Washington State.  First was the Hyundai Republic oil spill which involved large foreign vessel leaking oil into the sound.  Second was the Wapato Transformers incident, which involved a car running into and taking out three transformers.  The oil tested positive for PCBs, which triggered a hazmat response.  Third he discussed the Outer Coast Fumigant Canisters, used on shipping barges to control pests, that are being thrown overboard.  Recommendations came from the crowd on how to serialize the canisters so that they could be traced back to the user.   Lastly was the Catherine Quigg Tug Vessel that leaked during an internal fuel transfer.  Mr. Byers brought a video of the helicopters camera utilizing its thermo capabilities (FLIR camera) to show where the oil is on the water surface during the night.  

LTJG Derrick Miller, USCG Sector Seattle – Gave an overview of the Coast Guards responses since January.  This included the USCG also responding to the Hyundai Republic with their own pollution responders, and a  summary of the 2009 Spill Statistics.  Mr. Miller also informed the group about a project Coast Guard recently did, where they visited a large quantity of marinas.  At the marinas they checked out the boats and noted problems such as missing registration.  For further information on the update given by Mr. Miller, click here.
Lt. Shaun Edwards, USCG Sector Portland – Mr. Edwards shared a few significant incidents with the group.  For starters he discussed the Renee Marie that sank in the Marine Sanctuary, that eventually was scuttled outside the Marine Sanctuary boundary.  Mr. Edwards also discussed the Davy Crockett (a barge) that broke free from its moor.   He also covered a plane crash near Astoria that they had to retrieve from the water, and a vessel fire that occurred due to a gentleman showing his friend his new flare gun.   Mr. Edwards also gave the current status of the LST-1166 project, which was a hopeful future museum site that was found to have a lot of Hazmat dumping, PCBs, Asbestos, and Lead Paint.  The vehicle was just assigned a letter of obstruction and the USCG is currently working with the EPA to determine the legal amount of PCBs prior to sinking the vessel in the ocean.  Edwards also updated the attendees on events and trainings coming up in the future. To see the presentation given by Mr. Edwards, click here.
Kathy Parker, EPA FOSC – Ms. Parker gave some updates on the Emergency Response Unit, as well as highlighting the USEPA Responses for this quarter throughout Washington, Oregon, and Idaho.  Ms. Parker also covered Mercury Spill outreach the EPA is currently doing.  To see her presentation which includes all of the EPA responses, click here.
8. Melissa Montgomery, Program Manager for Derelict Vessels in WA State, Dept of natural Resources - Derelict Vessel Program.
Marty Smith, USCG gave a brief intro for Melissa, stating this was one of the best Derelict vessel programs he’s ever seen.  Ms. Montgomery informed the benefit of the Derelict Vessel program was that it removes a large amount of pollution potentials from the area, and she informed the group on the notification process to the owners of the boat when the state is declaring their boat a Derelict Vessel.  Ms. Montgomery also covered some of the boat removals the agency had done, and some they were still in the process of doing.  She covered the payment plans that the guilty were paying, and other ways the agency regains money (i.e. selling boats on Ebay) Ms. Montgomery ended with an overview of the Northern Retriever which led directly into Mr. Byer’s speech.  Melissa Montgomery had a PowerPoint presentation that is unavailable here due to the large amount of photographs.
9. Dave Byers, WA DEQ – Northern Retriever Case Study.
Mr. Byers gave a background on the vessel, and all of the processes gone through to prepare the vehicle for disposal.   Policy issues facing the disposal of these vessels were discussed (DNR policy on not scuttling vessels at sea, potential safety and environmental issues with having to transport derelict vessels out to sea and through Puget Sound to be disposed of in the onbly available shipyard in Seattle, the backlog at the yard, and permit issues associated with allowing other shipyard facilities to dispose of vessels).  For more information on the vessel, click here.
10. Marty Smith, USCG Sector Seattle and Dave Byers, WA DEQ – Facilitated Discussion. 
The scenario for this discussion was: 
0700 on Tuesday, a tanker of Sulfuric Acid was hit by a log truck in downtown Port Angeles at the intersection of Hwy 101 and Lincoln St.  The driver of the acid tanker was not injured and immediately called 911.  The log truck driver who suffered head and leg trauma was unconscious for about 1 minute and was assisted from his truck by two bystanders.  The bystanders drug the log truck driver from the vehicle through pooled acid resulting in contamination to their shoes and the driver’s pants.
Sulfuric acid gushed from an 8” gash in the bottom of the tanker onto the street at a rate of about 30 gpm.  Acid splattered and pooled in the immediate area around the accident scene and then ran downhill toward storm drains.  The storm drains in this area discharge to Peabody Creek, which drains for about 200 yards and discharges into Port Angeles Harbor near the BC ferry. 
Roads are damp from a light overnight rain but there was no rain at the time of the accident.  The temperature is 45 F and there is a light wind from the west at 5 – 8 mph. 
The group then began discussing, what were the local potential problems in that area, whom the first responders would be, if the local responders were capable of cleaning up such a spill and if the hospital was capable of cleaning up the people involved.  The discussion also led to possible controls that would be in place, how the public would be notified, and what type of effect this would have on the local business.  A large consideration was placed on the effect of the marine life if the chemical were to get into the pipes and released into the ocean.  Other things discussed were the proper channels the city would take to escalate the scenario to the state level if necessary, and how to handle the external affairs immediately.   They also discussed whom would be held responsible, if prosecutions would be made to the spiller, and how that would be determined.  
11. Marty Smith, USCG Sector Seattle – Places of Refuge Project

Mr. Smith informed the group that the Places of Refuge (POR) Project is in place for boats that are faced with problems out to sea, and must come into a nearby port.  It is primarily for environmental and mariners concern.  The USCG has gone around the state and found potential locations for these POR.  The USCG has created a commandant instruction to evaluate the risk factors for different scenarios and lays out three steps.  He discussed the challenges faced with finding POR for certain situations, and informed the group that the RRT, AMSC and USCG are planning to do outreach to all the communities affected in the future, at a time unknown.  He also emphasized that although as much  input as practicable would be taken in during an event necessitating POR, the final decision when it comes to a POR will lay in the Captain of the Port’s hands; therefore, it is important that stakeholders from potential POR participate in the process to provide the best information IN ADVANCE as possible to assist the COTP to make the best decision possible.
TechLaw internal number:

TO-006-08-12-0002-DCN394


